Freemasonry@86 News - 30 October
2020

Welcome toyournews and information update forthe progressive/companion Orders of
Freemasonry administered from Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's.

This bulletinisemailed to all 'leaders'in the Provinces, Districts & Divisions and their Secretariats.

Please share this content with your members by forwarding this email or let them know that it's
available on the MMH website.

If you don't currently receive this email directly but would like to subscribe please email
communications@mmh.org.uk?

Imailto:communications @ mmh.org.uk




Mark Masons' Hall Receives Covid-19 Safety Stamp of Approval

After many weeks of preparing documentation, puttingin place processes and making sure guidance
isadheredto; and followingavisitfroman Inspector who undertook acomprehensive review of

everythingwe had implemented, we are pleased to announce that our certificate of compliance has
now been granted.

Our thanks to Michael Owen, Hospitality Managerand John Wheeler, Facilities Manager for their
effortsand hard workin ensuring we attained the necessary high standard.

An Address by M.W.Bro. Thomas Firth Jackson, Grand Master of
the Allied Masonic Degrees

On the day of what would have been the meeting of Grand Council

https://youtu.be/ekaXIVqtDQ4




A New Mark District Grand Master for New Zealand

On 10 October, Farouk Khan was installed as Right Worshipful District Grand Master for New
Zealand, at the Ara Lodge No. 348 ICin Auckland. Over 60 Brethren attended which was quite
remarkable given authority to have indoor meetings of upto 100 had only been given afew days
earlier. Representatives of the Grand Lodges of England, Ireland, Scotland and New Zealand
attended as did representatives of nearly all the progressive Orders which workin New Zealand. The
installation was carried out by R.W.Bro. Khan’s predecessor R.W.Bro. Jeremy Eggleton, assisted by
another Past Dist.G.M., R.W.Bro. Capt. lain McGibbon, OBE.

R.W.Bro. Khan then appointed, obligated and invested as Deputy Dist.G.M., W.Bro A.B. (Tony)
Mansfield, P.A.G.D.C., (left) and as Assistant Dist.G.M., W.Bro. J.D. (Taz) Webster (right). The
formalities over, all present retired foran excellent Fe stive Board.









The Red Cross Division of Derbyshire say farewell to their Past
Intendant-General, R.Ill.Kt. Peter Salt, K.C.C.

The Annual Meeting of the Derbyshire Division was avirtual affair this year, and whilst the usual
ceremonial was sadly missing, it was good to see over 40 of the Worthy Knights “inthe room”.

The Intendant-General, Rt.Ill.Kt. Dr Alan Beckerton welcomed the Worthy Knights of the Division,
including the Provincial Grand Master of Derbyshire and several other Derbyshire Heads of Order.
The business of the Division was then conducted by the Intendant-Generaland the new team of
Officers were appointed and congratulated, as were those who had been promoted in Past Rank to
mark their contributions to the Order, and those who had received Grand Rank in the summer.

The Deputy Intendant-General marked the passing on 16th of this month of the Past Intendant-
General Rt.1ll.Kt. PeterSalt, K.C.C., with a moving eulogy. This sad occasion was also referred to by

the Intendant-General who proposed starting afund to make a suitable donation to Prostate Cancer
UK in hismemory.

At the end of the Meeting the Intendant-General wished all the Knights well, and asked them to stay
safe, and hoped forhappiertimestocome when we could again meettogetherin personto
celebrate ourwonderful Order.Red

Il.Kt. Richard Clarke, P.G.St.B.(L.), Divisional Recorder



1 - R.IILKt. Peter Salt, K.C.C. (right) with R.Ill.Kt. Alan Beckerton

Bobbies on Bikes

R.Dist.Comp. Phil Clare, Provincial Grand Summus for the Scarlet Cord Province Kent, as some of you
may know was a Policeman untilhe retired in 2018, heis also a keen and avid cyclist. In 2013 with
some colleagues they formed the UK Police Unit Tourand cycle each yearfrom the National Police
Memorial inthe Mall over 3 days to the National Arboretum in Staffordshire to meet the Widows,
Orphans & Dependents atthe Care of Police Survivors Memorialweekend. Thisis normally donein
July. This has grownfrom 25 ridersin 2013 to 350 ridersin 2019 andin that time it has raised an

incredible £850k for Care of Police Survivors. Sadly because of Covid the 2020 tour could not go
ahead.

R.Dist.Comp. Phil along with another Mason, Bro. Andy Swift of Bond of Friendship Lodge of M.M.M.
No. 1576 in Surrey, decided to hold the eventvirtually. This would meanthatovera 10 day period
riders would have to cycle 100 miles either onthe road (followinglocal restrictions)oninside on
staticbikes. The eventfinished on Sunday 25th and raised an incredible £75k with riders taking part
fromall round the Country, includingJersey & Northern Ireland.

R.Dist.Comp. Phil explains “Care of Police Survivors is the charity set up by dependents for
dependents, it’saclubthat noone wants to join, butwhen they are admitted get the warmth,
comfortand supportthey need. The supportthey provide forthe onesleftbehindisincredibleand
as part of the Committee forthe UK Police Unity Tour, | am glad we are able toraise fundsto make a
difference and allow COPSto supportand provide furtherservicestothe dependents”.



Details of the UK Police Unit Tour can be found at www.ukpoliceunitytour.org? and if anyone wishes
to make a donation please use the justgiving link

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/put2020

Or you can Click to Download? avideo explaining more.

2http://www.ukpoliceunitytour.org

3https://www.icloud.com/attachment/?u=https %3A%2F%2Fcvws.icloud-
content.com%2FB%2FAfQUaCHhEuhl7SRwhL1)Zmej6WgOAaOpxHInYpjdU9jRCT6NnwW3KRzgFN%2F%24{f}%3Fo %
3DAIVOxKf3eZmHFSqFd4gTyplb30X33P 7 iqiBwJbCWW|%26v%3D1%26x%3D3%26a%3DCA0ogCgsNQGbVV _n
7vub44kBRif280aNS02FScPNjkJW-Q0kSdRDNrPD71i4Yzbzrz-AulgEAKggBYAD XfRI11IEo-
loDIoEkc6hZ20lUDT8yRIiryPpPTZDzFx9tYXkxQgfhQHm-
tTVMphj5D4nagfUlxnll7aBKEzPCIxnglo7OKYMIMaXAKKgelUy2fCmyieplLDSOTuKmpYA%26e%3D1606485204
%26f1%3D%26r%3DF17F61BC-2C29-4565-9E5D-4DF93845484C-
1%26k%3D%24{uk}%26ckc%3Dcom.apple.largeattachment%26ckz%3D3BI9E8441-FBFB-4327-8347-
6E12FE08D5CA4%26p%3D26%26s%3DHU621aKJZHAEWSBmMnIBNBY5 KwE&uk=Gach9iVZg4iOKGYv4ejhCg&f=20
20-10-2517.38.06.mp4&sz=33212504




Roll-up Roll-up, Come to the Fair!

5t John of Jerusalem
Eye Hospital Group
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The St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital Fundraising Guild's Annual "Gift of Sight Fair" is going virtual
for the first time from Monday, 2 November.

As well as virtual stalls selling goodies, gifts and much, much, more, there is afantasticauction of

lots great and small; from books, prints and tours to weekends away, abehind the scenes visitto
Channel 4 News and a Pete Townshend Guitar.

You can visit the Gift of Sight Fairfrom 2 NovemberHere*

And bidding on the Auctionis already underway Here®

4https://brilliantlittlebrands.com/pages/giftofsight?fbclid=IwAROkXsoSPZ4Vzklh|4WVYe350408B1bzTrms W3N

ONvRyD729GIx25RjxeYM
Shttps://www.givergy.uk/stjohnauction/?controller=lots &category=All Lots&scrollToltem=32







Helping to Combat Covid

COVID Symptom Tracker

At the start of Lockdown the Grand Secretary, R.W.Bro. Ryan A. Williams, P.G.J.W., shared the
COVID Symptom Study® app.

As local lockdowns and UK cases increase, with over 4 million users, this appis a useful source of
information regarding the situationinyourarea, as well as being a portal through which people of all
ages and backgrounds are joiningtogethertofight COVID, supportthe NHS, help scientificresearch
and help get us out of lockdown safely.

6https://covid.joinzoe.com/




Our friends at the "Climbing Out" charity publish their Autumn
Newsletter
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You can read the full Newsletter by Clicking Here’

Across Social Media

On Twitter - Young Freemasons of South Wales prepare to find out more about the

0.S.M. and Scarlet Cord.
http://twitter.com/statuses/1321555218056830977

And two pillars of Kent Freemasonry come together to deliver The Keystone Lecture
http://twitter.com/statuses/1321356683898167296

"http://download.mmh.org.uk/Climbing Out Autumn Newsletter 2020.pdf




Our Friends at The Masonic Craft Beer Society get a write up on the Met Grand Lodge
website

Click Here® to view

%

MCBS

Not seeing your news? Join us on Social Media

Social Mediais becominganincreasingly important platform forhow we getto hearabout whatis
going on furtherafieldin all of our Orders. If your Province/District/Division has a Facebook

Page/Group or Twitter Feed, orif you representaMasonicClub or Society linked to our Orders,
please send usaninvite tojoinor follow you.

We can be found at:

Facebook - Mark Secretariat® - Thisis the contact account for the Mark Masons' Hall Facebook
Page??

Twitter- @MarkMasonsHal|!

Or you can email us at communications@mmh.org.uk!?

8https://www.londonmasons.org.uk/news /244 /the-masonic-craft-beer-society-celebrating-the-other-craft
Shttps://www.facebook.com/mmbh.secretariat.3

1Ohttps://www.facebook.com/MarkMasonsHall/

Uhttps://twitter.com/MarkMasonsHall

Zmajlto:communications @mmh.org.uk




The KT 20 for 2020 Appeal has now exceeded £35,000.00

You can supportthe Eye Hospital by makinga £20 donation. Just Click Here!? or use the Text Donate
facility below.

100 percent of donations will be given to St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital Group to support their
vital work.To recognise your generosity and support, The Great Priory of Knights Templaris sending
a limited-edition Swift tie/lapel pin to every donor.

The Swift pins are now being posted out but please bearwith us as we are only in the office one
day per weekto carry out this task so some deliveries will take longerthan others. Thank you for

your patience.
The Knights Tempiar
20 for 2020 Appeal

Text KT2042020 to 70500 to donate £20
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MBF Festival 2021

East Lancashire Province, hosts of the 153rd Mark Benevolent Fund Annual Festival in 2021, have
produced a unique Souvenir Festival Calendar for the year 2021 and copies are now available.

These large, wall hanging calendars feature twelve contrasting prints of iconicsights in East
Lancashire, commencing with the beauty of Pendle Hillin January and ending with Manchester’s
colourful Christmas Marketin December. The 12 original watercolours were painted by Annette
Young overthe past fouryears specially for this calendar without cost to the Province. Calendars are
priced at £10 each and all proceeds will go to the MBF.

So, let us brighten your kitchen or office wall and at the same time provide much needed support for
our Mark Benevolent Fund. Why not purchase several more copiestosendtofriendsand family at
Christmas?

Thank you very much for your support.

P —
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The calendar measures: 318mm x 228mm folded —318mm x 456mm open
To order:
By email: eastlancscalendars@gmail.com?* By telephone: 07766731307

Payment by cheque to East Lancs Mark 2021 Festival — post to:

4mailto:eastlancscalendars@gmail.com




East Lancs Calendars. 47 St Leonards Way, Woore, Crewe. CW3 9SS

Or contact them for electronic payment details

Anddon't forget, Stewardship, Badge and Festival orders can be places as well.
Click Here'* for the Stewardship and Festival Badge Form

Click Here'® for the complete Festival pack

And you can visit the Province of East Lancashire's website Here '’

The Shop@86 is open

As wellasbeingable toacceptonline orders, we are pleased to announce the Shop@86is also open
to visitors, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday to Friday.

For those who have received appointment to, orpromotionin, Grand Rank - you may still place your
orderusingthe methods outlined in the form provided with your offer letter.

Please note: orders willbe dispatched as soon as possible but may be subject to delays caused by
Covid-19restrictions.

Visitthe Shop@86 website Here®

LShttps://www.markmasonshall.org/images/news_articles/2020/2021 MBF_Stewardship__Badge Form.pdf
16https://www.markmasonshall.org/images/news_articles/2020/2021 MBF_Festival _Complete Forms_Pack.p
df

http://www.wordpress.eastlancsmark.org/?p=11465

18https://www.shopat86.co.uk/




Business as usual for the Staff@86

The 4th Floorat Mark Masons' Hall may be quieterthan usual while travel is somewhat restricted
but, whetherworking from home orinthe office, all departments and teams are available on email

to help and supportas usual.
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